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Twelve years ago the electrical industry in Kentucky was facing drastic changes, specifically the implementation of the Kentucky Electrical Licensing statute.  At that time a group consisting primarily of electrical contractors began meeting to discuss the need for an association for those in the electrical industry.  The Northern Kentucky Electrical Association was established to serve several purposes: to provide continuing education, encourage camaraderie amongst local electricians, contractors, and other persons in the industry, provide a means to introduce new products, provide group insurance, etc.  Overall, the NKEA has been a successful organization and most of our original goals have been met. 

Over the past years we have experienced a decline in membership and attendance to our classes and monthly meetings.  The economic issues that have plagued our industry have taken a toll on the NKEA, as it has with many individuals and businesses. The lack of education attendance has caused monetary shortfalls. The Board has struggled with the budget, making cuts in order to continue serving the members well. 
The past years has seen little change in those serving on the Board. It is vital to any organization to have a change in leadership in order to provide fresh ideas and perspective on the ever-changing issues that affect us all.  

On August 13, 2013, after notice to the members, the Board of Directors decided unanimously to dissolve the NKEA, effective after using the remaining assets to provide further continuing education classes for as long as reasonably practical, to pay any expenses, debts and liabilities, to pay the expenses of dissolution, and then to distribute any remaining amounts to an appropriate non-profit organization. We, as the Board have decided that the time has come to complete the dissolution of the NKEA, effective May 31, 2015. This letter is to serve as a notification that this will be carried out at the final Board meeting, 6 pm May 27, 2015 at the Southgate VFW hall, Southgate KY.
 
    
It is not the intent of this Board to simply shut the doors and disappear. We as individuals are still committed to helping to provide quality continuing education for those who have been members of this organization. To ensure that educational needs can be met in the foreseeable future, after the dissolution of the non-profit NKEA, Mark Kramer and Tom Studer, in cooperation with Gateway will be providing continuing education classes, using the same contact numbers as have been previously used. We are also taking the necessary steps to make sure the remaining funds will be donated to another non-profit organization.
Sincerely
Jim Cox (President), Jeff Bechtold (Vice President), James Resing (Secretary), Tom Studer (Treasurer), Tim Rose (Trustee), Jay Arlinghaus (Trustee), Tony Manning (Trustee) 
